Quidenham Parish Council
Chairman’s Report September 2020
COVID-19 Update: 
The challenges continue as we enter the next phase of this pandemic.
· The churches are open but wearing masks to some has proved difficult. But we will persevere. OK as long as we do not have groups larger than 6. The reality is that this could well last over Christmas, which will of course severely impact our celebrations. We are now thinking outside the box. – Drive in Carol service … watch this space.
· The Social Club has been open for one night per week. Complying with guidelines has been comparatively easy, with most people enjoying the evening weather and sitting outdoors. As we move into the colder season we are planning how to cope with numbers although these are at a manageable at present.
· The premises are COVID secure so that we are able to use the Main Hall but on a limited basis only.
· Most people now concentrating on schools and getting back to work. WHO now say that this is essential for our well being.
Garnier Hall Projects:
We are taking advantage of the lull in activities to progress some of the outstanding projects. This has been made possible with the provision of a grant by government. CAUTION: This may drag on so that reserves ma get depleted before things get better.
· List of projects attached.
· Meeting tomorrow to discuss priorities and funding avenues. Cannot possibly do this alone.
Heath Road Railway Bridge re-build:
Great News: Should have started by now:
People still commenting on NEXTDOOR re Bryant’s bridge but there is little we can do at present. Budgets are almost non existent.
Update from Stephen Askew giving details: Watch this space.
Snetterton/ Quidenham Parish Councils – Working together:
It has been encouraging that the controversial Feed Mill application has brought our councils together. The main argument centers around the zoning of this area, on this side of the A11. 
This ties in with questions on how we can influence and attract cleaner and Hi-tech industry to Snetterton Heath. We need to work on this together with Breckland.
We should not forget Shropham, where David Napier has a wealth of experience in this field and of course their PC are affected by anything which happens on this site. 
Difficult as Snetterton Heath is part of the East Breckland plateau. So any large building is bound to impact the are visually.
Hargham Road Sign: Needs Repair
Eccles Road railway Station: New Amazon collection point: views??
